
RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

HOUSING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT - DEVELOPMENT PLAN DOCUMENT 
(HED DPD) 
CONSULTATION ON MAIN MODIFICATIONS - HOUSING 
 
The Council invites comments on the proposed main modifications it has proposed to its 
submitted (Regulation 22) HED DPD draft.  The Council is now inviting comments only on 
the proposed main modifications, together with the Sustainability Appraisal.  There is no 
need to restate any previous comments if they do not relate to the proposed modifications. 
The results of the consultation will be made available to the Inspector who is conducting the 
examination to inform the consideration of the Council’s plan.   
 
The consultation documents are available on the Council’s website: 
 
www.ribblevalley.gov.uk (follow the consultation links) and are available for reference during 
their normal opening times at the following venues. 
 
Ribble Valley Borough Council, Contact Centre, Level B, Council Offices, Church Walk, 
Clitheroe BB7 2RA 
 
The following libraries during their normal opening hours: 
 
Clitheroe Library, Church Street, Clitheroe  
Longridge Library, Berry Lane, Longridge 
Mellor Library, St Mary’s Gardens, Mellor 
 
In addition, documents will also be available at the following locations during their normal 
opening hours: 
 
Longridge Civic Hall and The Station Buildings, Longridge  
 
Response forms are available at the venues or can be downloaded from the Council’s 
website.   
 
Responses (either using forms provided or by letter) should be returned either by post to:  
 
Main Modification Consultation 
Council Offices 
Church Walk 
Clitheroe BB7 2RA  
 
or by email to:  pmods22@ribblevalley.gov.uk 
 
to be received no later than 5pm on Friday, 12 April 2019.  All responses will be 
acknowledged.  For further information or help with making a response, please ring 01200 
425111. 
 
 


